

BISHOP LONSDALE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY

 $\underline{B}ecoming-\underline{I}ndependent-\underline{S}uccessful-\underline{H}onest-\underline{O}pen\ minded-\underline{P}eople$

Friday 14th September 2018

Newsletter

Tel: 01332 344795 Fax: 01332 347510 admin@bishoplonsdale.derby.sch.uk/www.bishoplonsdale.derby.sch.uk

•	<u> </u>	
School Events for the fortnight commencing 17th September		١
Monday 17th September)
Tuesday 18th September	12.10pm - 12.30pm Worship Club 3.30pm - 4.30pm Cricket Club	ŀ
Wednesday 19th September	9.05am Morning Worship – parents welcome 11.15am Year 4 Swimming	[
Thursday 20th September	7.45am - 8.45am Football Club 12.10pm - 12.30pm Worship Club 3.30pm - 4.30pm Boxing Club	 t
Friday 21st September	12.30pm-1.00pm Computing Club	1
Monday 24th September	3.30pm - 4.30pm Netball Club	
Tuesday 25th September	12.10pm - 12.30pm Worship Club 3.30pm - 4.30pm Cricket Club	
Wednesday 26th September	9.05am Morning Worship – parents welcome 11.15am Year 4 Swimming 3.30pm - 4.30pm Drama Club	
Thursday 27th September	7.45am - 8.45am Football Club 12.10pm - 12.30pm Worship Club 12.30pm-1.00pm Choir Club 3.30pm - 4.30pm Boxing Club	
Friday 28th September	12.30pm-1.00pm Computing Club	
Morning Worshin		

Morning Worship

Parents are warmly invited to attend morning worship every Wednesday at 9.05am in the school hall.

Welcome Back

Welcome back for the new school year. I hope you all had a restful and fun filled holiday. Welcome also to new families joining us and hope all our new starters enjoy a happy time at Bishop Lonsdale.

Mr Hetherington

Day Care

Our Breakfast and After School Club is available to all Bishop Lonsdale children from Nursery to Year 6 and is open Monday to Friday from 7.50am to 6pm during term time.

In order to keep the service running and maintain the highest standards of care it has been necessary to make a number of changes from 10th September 2018 to the Day Care booking and payment structure.

Booking Process

- You must book your child's place by Friday of the previous week.
- Payment must be made in advance at the time of booking.
- We will not be able to take last minute
- bookings.
- Places are allocated on a first come, first served basis.
- Please fill in an admission form if this is the first time your child is staying in Day Care.
- Cheques should be made payable to Bishop Lonsdale Primary School
- Please place your envelope and booking form in the black letterbox in reception.

Breakfast Club 7.50am includes breakfast

£5.00

Early Drop Off 8.20am no breakfast

included £3.50

Late Pick Up 3.30-4.30pm includes

snack and drink £4.50 3.30-6.00pm includes

snack and tea £10.00

Thank you.

Tea

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY Further details will follow nearer the time

2018/2019

Wednesday 17th October Parents Evening 4.30—7pm
Thursday 18th October Parents Evening 3.45—5.45pm

Friday 26th October Break up for half term holiday at 3.30pm

Monday 5th NovemberInset Day—school closedTuesday 6th NovemberReturn to school at 8.55am

Photographers in school for Individual Photographs

Friday 21st December Break up for Christmas Holidays at 3.30pm

Monday 7th January Return to School at 8.55am

Monday 21st January Inset Day—school closed

Friday 15th February Break up for half term holiday at 3.30pm

Monday 25th February Return to School at 8.55am

Friday 12th April Break up for Easter Holidays at 3.30pm

Monday 29th April Return to school at 8.55am Monday 6th May Bank Holiday - School Closed

Friday 24th May Break up for half term holiday at 3.30pm

Monday 3rd June Return to School at 8.55am

Monday 10th June Photographers in school for Class Photographs

Monday 8th July Inset Day—school closed

Start of the day

A reminder that the gates will be open for parents and

children to come on to the playground at 8:50am.

The first bell goes at 8:55am at which point pupils can come inside the school building.

The second and final bell goes at 9am at which point all pupils should be in their classrooms.

The side gate will be locked at 9:05am at which point latecomers should come into school via the main entrance. Thank you.

School Dinners

Dinners are £11.50 per week. Cheques should be made payable to Bishop Lonsdale Primary School. You can if you wish pay in advance either monthly or half termly. Please send your payment in a sealed envelope with your child's name and class and what the money is for written on the outside. If you wish to make changes to your child's dinner arrangements, please notify the school office. There is only one change permitted per half term unless there are exceptional circumstances, this is in order for us to assist the cook with ordering food and to ensure there is no waste. Autumn dinner menu will be sent out next week and will be available to view on our website. Thank you.

Water Bottles

Due to plastic wastage and to help the environment, the school office is no longer selling bottles of water. Please would you provide your child with a clearly marked water bottle that can be kept in school.

Thank you